
June 2017 

Madrid-Waddington Central School 
Have a great 

Summer! 

Congratulations to MWCS Class of 2017 
Graduation—Friday, June 23, 2017 at 7:00 PM 

John Dinneen Memorial Auditorium 

 
Dear Madrid-Waddington Community,  
 
As we approach the end of another school year it is amazing to reflect on our students’ accomplishments and adven-
tures over the past ten months.  Incredible opportunities have been provided to all students pre-k through 12 over the 
past year due to the support and dedication of our faculty, staff, administration, Board of Education, parents and com-
munity.   
  

Thank you to our school community for approving all 2017-18 budgetary propositions presented by the Board of Ed-
ucation.  Mr. Brian Hammond was re-elected to serve another five year term with the Board.  His dedication to the 
District is greatly appreciated.  The community also elected to change our Board member nomination process from 
specific seat to at large.  This new format will begin with Board elections in May 2018.   
  

We are saying goodbye to two familiar faces who will be retiring at the end of the year.  Mrs. Ann Wells has been 
our guidance secretary for the past thirty-six years and spent thirteen years prior to this as a student at Madrid-
Waddington.  She is a true lifetime Yellow Jacket and her welcoming smile and historical knowledge will be 
missed.  Mrs. Margaret Haggard has been a secondary special education teacher for the past fifteen years and has 
consistently proven to be a strong advocate for her students.  We wish both a happy retirement and thank them for 
their years of professional service to the students of Madrid-Waddington. 
  

This summer will see another round of construction as the Phase II scope of work from the capital project is complet-
ed.  The work will consist of upgrades to our heating management system, renovations of four student restrooms in 
the high school, conversion of an unused computer lab to a classroom, addition of two public restrooms in the district 
hallway, and replacement of the high school cafeteria floor.  In addition to Phase II we will also be replacing several 
sets of windows in the middle school hallway as part of the capital outlay project. 
  

Congratulations to all recent National Junior Honor Society and National Honor Society inductees.  Hard work, de-
votion, and participation are key components of success and it is nice to see such a large number of students recog-
nized with this honor.   
  

A fond farewell to the graduating class of 2017.  The Madrid-Waddington school community has prepared you well 
to be productive and honorable.  As you move on to college, the military, or enter the workforce there is no doubt 
you will represent your alma mater with pride.  Best of luck in all future endeavors.   
 
 
Cordially, 
 
Eric Burke 
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Class of 2017 Honor Students 

The Madrid-Waddington Central School District wishes to also recognize the following  
Honor Students from the Class of 2017 for outstanding academic achievement. 

Congratulations ! 

Magna Cum Laude 
Nathaniel Plumley, second in the Class of 2017 with a 94.0 
GPA, son of Nicole Duffy and stepson of Robin Plumley.  He is 
attending St. Lawrence University in the fall and plans to major in 
Computer Science.  Nate is a member of National Honor Society, 
Varsity Club, and has been an active member of the Madrid Wad-
dington Spring Musical and Stardust Chorus.  Nathaniel is a three 
sport athlete playing soccer, basketball, and baseball.  He has also 
worked as a lifeguard for the Town of Waddington Beach and has 
volunteered his time by refereeing and umpiring at youth athletic 
events.  Nathan has consistently been on the high honor roll 
throughout his high school academic career.  He has been the re-
cipient of the Academic All Northern Awards highlighting his aca-
demic excellence and athletic achievement.  Nathaniel is the recip-
ient of the St.Lawrence University Augsbury scholarship, as well 
as a Presidential Achievement Award and St. Lawrence Grant for 
his academic excellence.  Nathaniel will graduate with an Ad-
vanced Regents Diploma with Honors and Mastery in Math and 
Science.   

Summa Cum Laude 
Marlaina Bush, 1st in the Class of 2017 with a 95.0 GPA, is 
the daughter of Brian and Tina Bush.  She is attending Le Moyne 

College in the fall and has been accepted into the Physician's 
Assistant Studies Program. Marlaina is the top scholar for the 

Class of 2017. She is President of the Senior Class, Chief Editor/ 
President of the Yearbook, Drama Club President and Captain of 

the Girls Varsity Soccer Team.  Marlaina has been on the High 
Honor Roll throughout her high school career, she received Aca-
demic All Northern for Soccer in grades 11 and 12 and for 

Track.   While in high school, she has participated in Drama 
Club, served as Stage Manager for the school musicals and plays, 

been a member of the Newspaper Club, Varsity Club, History 
Club, Outing Club and Prom Committee.  She has volunteered 

countless hours towards community service activities and has 
worked a part time job throughout high school.  Marlaina was 
recently featured as the Channel 7 WWNY-TV Academic All 

Star and was awarded the Le Moyne Presidential Scholar-
ship.  Marlaina will graduate with an Advanced Regents diploma 

with Honors and Mastery in Math. 

Summa Cum Laude 
GPA 95  and above 

 
Magna Cum Laude 
GPA 93 and above 

 
Cum Laude 

GPA 90 and above 
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Cum Laude 
Josh Barkley graduates with a 90.0 GPA, son of 
William and Sherry Barkley.  Josh will be attending 
the Crane School of Music in the fall.  Josh is a 
member of the National Honor Society, Chorus, 
Stardust, Select Chorus, Band and Stage Band, Dra-
ma Club and Area All State.  He currently serves as 
President of National Honor Society, is President of 
Stardust and is quite the musician.  Josh was select-
ed for the 2017 NYSSMA All Eastern Jazz Ensem-
ble as the jazz pianist.  He was chosen from a highly 
selective pool of applicants from 14 states in the 
northeastern United States.  He is the only jazz pia-
nist to attend this highly selective festi-
val.  Throughout high school, Josh has earned nu-
merous musical accolades including, 2016 NYSS-
MA Jazz Ensemble, 2014 and 2015 New York State 
Band Directors’ Association Honors Jazz Ensemble, 
St. Lawrence County Jazz Music Educator’s Ensem-
ble from 2013- 2017 and was given special permis-
sion as an 8th grader to audition for this high school 
ensemble and is the first in our county’s history to 
become a participant as an 8th grade student. The 
list of musical accomplishments goes on.  Josh has 
earned an Advanced Regents diploma upon gradua-
tion this June. 

Magna Cum Laude 
Kelsey Thisse, graduates with a 93.35 GPA, daughter  of Timothy 
and Cheryl Thisse.  She is attending Clarkson University in the fall 
and plans to major in Engineering and Management.  Kelsey is a 
member of National Honor Society and is an active member in Dra-
ma club.  Kelsey participates in both soccer and softball and has 
earned the Academic All Northern award highlighting academic ex-
cellence and athletic achievement.  Kelsey is part of the Varsity Club, 
Yearbook Club and prom committee.  She has been on high honor 
roll throughout her academic career.  She has volunteered her time by 
giving support for the summer reading program for children.  Kelsey 
also has a part time job as a hostess at a local restaurant as well as 
supervises the fitness center.  Kelsey will graduate with an Advanced 
Regents Diploma with Honors and Mastery in Math.     

Cum Laude 
Emily Cafarella, graduates with a 91.07 GPA, 
daughter of Tony and Anita Cafarella.  She is attend-
ing St. Lawrence University in the fall and plans to 
major in Neuroscience. Emily is a member of National 
Honor Society, Band, Stage Band, and Marching Band 
and has participated in Speech and Debate.  She has 
played Girls Hockey, Golf and was a member of the 
Cheerleading Squad.  Emily is a very talented artist, 
attended the Auto Tech program for her senior year 
and has a love for restoring classic cars.  While in high 
school, Emily has worked at the Clarkson Bookstore 
and Dairy Queen. Emily was awarded the Presidential 
Achievement Award and the St. Lawrence University 
Grant for her strong work ethic and academic achieve-
ments.  Emily has earned an Advanced Regents Diplo-

Please see more Honor Students on  

Page 7…... 
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Future Plans for the Class of 2017 
(as of June 2, 2017) 

 

Joshua Barkley  SUNY Potsdam/Crane Music Business 
Christopher Brothers  Wyotech   Heavy Metal Diesel Mechanics 
Koby Burwell   Seeking Employment 
Marlaina Bush   LeMoyne College  Physician Assistant Program 
Kylee Carkner   North Country Community Counseling 
Emily Cafarella  St. Lawrence University Neuroscience 
Braxton Chambers  Seeking Employment 
Jordan Cruz   Job Prep Program 
Ashley Curran   Navy 
Dominick Dailey  SUNY Canton   Video Game Design 
Austin Delosh   Paul Smith’s College  Natural Resource Management 
Elijah Downie   Seeking Employment 
Natalie Eggleston  Navy 
Logan Fairbridge  St. John Fisher   Pharmaceutical Science 
Seth Gabri   SUNY Canton   Automotive 
Loring Hill   SUNY Morrisville  Diesel Tech 
Abryanna Kelley  SUNY Canton   Individual Studies 
Hope Kingston  Onondaga Community Nursing 
Hailey Lanning  Albany Coll. of Pharmacy Pharmacy 
Damien Lavine  SUNY Canton   Video Game Design 
Kristen LeFleur  SUNY Canton   Nursing 
Hannah Marcellus  SUNY Potsdam  Early Childhood Education 
Jenna Marcellus  SUNY Potsdam  Undecided 
Colby McCall   SUNY Cortland  Athletic Training 
Nikolis Miller   Valley Forge Military Coll. Justices & Computer Science 
Hannah Mott   Siena College   Biology 
Josephine Pandit  SUNY Potsdam  Computer Science 
William Pickering  Seeking Employment 
Nathaniel Plumley  St. Lawrence University Computer Science 
Charles Pryce   SUNY Canton   Undecided 
Darimyd Runions  Job Prep Program 
Jacob Seguin   Clarkson University  Mechanical Engineering 
Chelsea Smith   SUNY Morrisville  Dairy Science 
Bethany Sochia  SUNY Potsdam  Liberal Arts 
Carlie Stoner   SUNY Plattsburgh  Biology 
Patrick Taillon   SUNY Canton   Mechanical Engineering 
Collin Taylor   Employed 
Justin Taylor   Wyotech   Heavy Duty Diesel Mechanics 
Christopher Thew  Army 
Kelsey Thisse   Clarkson University  Engineering & Management 
Kaya VanPatten  Keuka College   Graphic Arts 
Tyler White   SUNY Canton   Criminal Justice 
Hunter Wilmart  Employed    
Zebulon Zagrobelny  SUNY Delhi   Mechatronics 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO 2017 SENIORS COMPLETING  

BOCES PROGRAMS 
 

* Denotes member of the National Technical Honor Society 

 
 

  
  Chelsea Smith    Agricultural Studies 
  Ashley Curran    Allied Health 
  Christopher Brothers   Automotive Technology 
  Koby Burwell    Automotive Technology 
  Emily Cafarella    Automotive Technology 
  Braxton Chambers   Automotive Technology 
  William Pickering    Automotive Technology 
  Justin Taylor     Automotive Technology 
  Christopher Thew   Automotive Technology 
  Jordan Cruz    CREATE Program 
  Dominick Dailey   Criminal Justice 
  Elijah Downie    Culinary Arts 
  Tyler White    Culinary Arts 
  Hunter Willmart   Culinary Arts 
  *Kaya VanPatten   Graphic Communications 
  Kylee Carkner    Health Careers 
  *Abryanna Kelley   Health Careers 
  *Hope Kingston   Health Careers 
  Collin Taylor    Metalworking 
  *Zebulon Zagrobelny   Metalworking 
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Sunday, June 4, 2017 
two of our graduating seniors,  

Marlaina Bush and Nathaniel Plumley were recognized for  
their accomplishments at the 

Senior Recognition Dinner hosted by the  
St. Lawrence-Lewis Counties School Boards Association  

held at Clarkson’s Cheel Arena    
CONGRATULATIONS !! 



Cum Laude 
Hannah Mott, graduates with a 92.0 GPA, daughter  of 

Bryan and Betsy Mott.  She is attending Siena College in the 
fall and plans to major in Biology with a minor in Health 
Studies.  Hannah is a member of National Honor Society 

and an active member in Drama club.  She has been a class 
officer and participates in the Yearbook club and prom com-
mittee.  She has been on high honor roll throughout her aca-
demic career.  Hannah is active in her church and has partic-

ipated in many volunteer activities with the church and 
through Honor Society.  She also has a part time job as a 

hostess at a local restaurant.  Hannah is the recipient of the 
Siena College Presidential Scholarship.  Hannah will gradu-

ate with an Advanced Regents Diploma in June.          

Cum Laude 
Carlie Stoner, graduates with a 91.34 GPA, 
daughter of Michael and Julie Stoner.  She is at-
tending SUNY Plattsburgh in the fall and plans to 
major in Biology.  Carlie is a member of National 
Honor Society, Drama club and has participated in 
high school athletics.  Carlie has been the recipient 
of the Academic All Northern award for track high-
lighting academic excellence and academic 
achievement.  She has consistently been on the 
high honor roll throughout her academic ca-
reer.  Carlie has served on the prom committee, 
been class Secretary, Yearbook club, and has vol-
unteered in the high school leadership program for 
the American Red Cross.  Carlie has worked part-
time while in school as a lifeguard, summer recrea-
tion advisor and waitress.  Carlie will graduate with 
an Advanced Regents Diploma in June. 
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Summa Cum Laude 
GPA 95  and above 

 
Magna Cum Laude 
GPA 93 and above 

 
Cum Laude 

GPA 90 and above 
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FITNESS CENTER SUMMER HOURS 

for community use 
 

HOURS STARTING JUNE 26 

                Monday – Tuesday—Thursday     5:00–7:30 PM 

         Fitness Center is closed 4th of July & Labor Day 
 

                Please use the doors by 

                 the Fitness Center 
 

  Check the website:     http://www.mwcsk12.org 

Out of town guests?  Have them join for a nominal fee.  See the supervisor for more details.  

All participants must be trained on the proper use of the  

Fitness  Center equipment by the supervisory staff.   

IMPORTANT REGENTS EXAM UPDATE from GUIDANCE OFFICE 
 

REGENTS EXAM REQUIREMENTS 
    All regular education students must get at least a 65 on FIVE Regents exams and meet course and credit require-
ments to graduate in New York State with a REGENTS diploma.  Students planning to obtain an ADVANCED RE-
GENTS diploma have additional test requirements. The exams required for a REGENTS diploma are: 
 
  Common Core/Integrated Algebra   Global History and Geography 
  One Science Regents     Comprehensive English 
  US History & Government 
 
Students who are interested in re-taking a Regents exam, either for  a higher score, or to meet the 65 requirement can 
take exams in the summer.  Please check with the Guidance Office for registration information, cost, and testing dates. 
  

THERE IS A FEE TO TAKE A REGENTS EXAM DURING THE SUMMER   
 

Also, any student interested in attending SUMMER SCHOOL must contact 
the Guidance Office by June 28 for enrollment information.  The Guidance Office will 

be open June 26, 27, and 28, 2017 -  8:00 AM to 2:30 PM  
 
**All fees must be turned in before registration is complete. 

GENERAL REGENTS EXAM INFORMATION 

http://mwcsk12.org/
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Scholars Enrichment Program for Sophomores and Juniors 

 
St. Lawrence University offers a program for high school sophomores and juniors called  the Scholars Enrichment 
Program.  There are (5) Saturday morning classes, 9:00—11:30 am, which begin September 16, 2017.   Students 
may choose from five classes including:   

 Open Source Graphic Design 

 Is the Hijab Dangerous?  Gender, Identity and Islam 

 Exploring Digital Photography 

 Hakuna Matata!  A Cultural Exploration of Africa 

 Globalization and Popular Culture 
 
For course descriptions, please check with the Guidance staff.  There is a fee to attend these classes, and student 
registration deadline is:  September 11, 2017.  Please check with the Guidance staff for registration materials.  
You may sign up before the close of the current school year, or in the fall when you return to school.    
Call 322-5746, ext. 218 to contact the Guidance Office. 
 

Courses fill up on a first-come, first-serve basis.  Register early, if interested. 

 

 
Notice to Parents / Guardians !! 

 
All students in Grades K - 12 are expected to provide their own set of head-

phones for school use in September.  
 

 

SUNY Plattsburgh:  If you completed Model OAS for  college credit and would like your  transcr ipt sent 
to another college, please go to the following website:  http://www.plattsburgh.edu/register/transcript.php 
This website will provide you with all the information you will need to have your transcript forwarded to the 
college you will be attending. 
 
Paul Smith’s College:  If you completed a Paul Smith’s course for college credit and would like your tran-
script sent to another college, please go to the following website: 
http://www.paulsmiths.edu/offices/registrar/request-transcript 
The Guidance Office also has copies of Paul Smith’s Transcript Request Form in our office.  We can fax the 
request for you during business hours; however, a student signature is required.  For Paul Smith’s, there is no 
fee for the first transcript that is requested. 
 
SUNY Potsdam:  If you completed a SUNY Potsdam’s course for college credit and would like your tran-
script sent to another college, please go to the following website: 
http://www.potsdam.edu/offices/registrar/transcript 

College Credit Courses at Madrid-Waddington:   Requesting Your Transcript 

http://www.plattsburgh.edu/register/transcript.php
http://www.paulsmiths.edu/offices/registrar/request-transcript
http://www.paulsmiths.edu/offices/registrar/request-transcript
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Monday, June 5 --- NYS Science Written Assessment Grade 4 

Wednesday, June 7 --- Grades 4 -- 6 Spring Concert 7pm 

Friday, June 9 --- UPK Donuts for Dads 

Monday, June 12 --- Accelerated Reader Ice Cream Party 

Wednesday, June 14 --- Flag Day and A/R Celebration 

Thursday, June 15 --- UPK Celebrations 9:30 am and 1:30 pm 

Thursday, June 15 --- 5th Grade Field Trip to Canada 

Friday, June 16 --- Kindergarten Graduation 9:30 am 

Friday, June 16 --- 1st Grade Field Trip to Old MacDonald’s Farm 

Monday, June 19 --- 4th Grade Fishing Trip to Waddington Beach 

Tuesday, June 20 --- School FUN Day 

Wednesday, June 21 --- 5th Grade Graduation 9:30 am   11:30 Dismissal 
Thursday, June 22 --- Last Day of School for Students   11:30 Dismissal 
  

We will continue to send home pertinent information with your child as the need arises. Please be 
sure to check book bags at the end of each day. If you have any questions, please feel free to call 
our office at (315) 322-5746 ext. 201. 
  

Phase II of our renovation project is scheduled to begin shortly after our students depart for the 
summer. Work will be less extensive in the elementary building this year as the majority of our ren-
ovations took place in Phase I. 
  

Our elementary book project entitled, “The Mad- Wad Community Squad” was a huge success. 
Each child was given a copy of their work to bring home and share with family members. A big 
thanks to Senator Patty Ritchie for securing funding necessary in making this project a reality. Our 
students are officially full fledged published authors! I sincerely hope our community participants 
enjoyed the experience as much as our students. They are now forever etched in history!  If you do 
not have a child in school and would like to see our student’s work, both community libraries have 
a copy on their shelves. 
  

As always, it has been an honor and a pleasure working with all families in this great school com-
munity. Our students always “rise to the occasion” when called upon. We greatly appreciate your 
support as we continue to find new and innovative ways of providing the best academic program-
ming while maintaining a vision that promotes essential qualities such as character and citizenship. 
  

Please remember, my door is always open. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact 
me by phone or in person. 
  

Have a safe and relaxing summer. 
  

Matt Daley 

Elementary Principal 
 
 

 
   

                      
      

END OF YEAR NOTE FROM ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL 



Page 11 

NOTE:  Elementary Dismissal 
Last Week of School  

 
Monday, June 19 & Tuesday, June 

20  regular dismissal time 
 

Wednesday, June 21 
dismiss at 11:30 AM 

 
Thursday, June 22 

Last Day of School for Students 
11:30 AM Dismissal 

 
 

Six ways to encourage summer 
reading 

 
    1.   Get your child a library card at your local pub-
lic library.  It’s free! 
    2.  Read to your child every day — in your 
backyard, at the doctor’s office, in line at the 
grocery store, on vacation. 
    3.  Set a good example—read on your own 
and discuss your books with your kids.  
    4.  Keep books everywhere—in the car, in 
front of the TV, in the kitchen, on the porch. 
    5.  Post a “refrigerator list’ of the books family 
members have read during the summer. 
 

For more information, go to:  
www.summerreadingnys.org  

 

Elementary Grades UPK—5 
 

June 15—UPK Celebration   9:30 AM 
 

June 16—Kindergarten Graduation 9:30 AM  
 

June 21– 5th Grade Graduation  9:30 AM 
 

June 22 —  Last day of school for students.   

JUNE HIGHLIGHTS 
Elementary 

Universal  
Pre-Kindergarten 
September 2017 

Madrid-Waddington 
 

Applications are being accepted 
from district residents interested in 
having their child participate in our 
Universal Pre-Kindergarten (UPK) 
program.   This is a half-day pro-
gram and is for any child who will 

turn four years of age  
on or before December 1, 2017 

and 
a resident of the MW District. 

 
If you are interested, please call the  

Elementary Office at  
322-5746, ext. 201 to 

receive a registration packet. 

 

MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
End of School Year Pesticide Notification 

 Schools are required to maintain a list of staff and persons in parental relation who wish to receive forty-eight hour prior 
written notification of pesticide application at relevant facilities and procedures on how to register with the school to be on such a 
list for notification.  This notice shall be made available at the at the beginning and end of each school year.  
 If you would like to obtain information about products being applied, including warnings that appear on the label of pesti-
cides used, or would like to be placed on our notification list, please contact District Office, at 322-5746 ext. 221 



Guidance Department News 

Information for College-Bound Juniors 

   Juniors completed a resume and a career inventory earlier in the year to prepare them to 
attend “Gateways to Careers” at SUNY CANTON  in April. We encourage juniors who are inter-
ested in college to spend time this summer thinking about colleges they feel might be a good 
fit.  Visiting colleges you have a strong interest in is also a valuable experience to determine 
whether you feel those colleges will meet your needs.  College websites are wonderful re-
sources for finding out about campus tours, open houses, admission requirements, financial 
aid and other pertinent data. 

     In the Fall of 2017, students who plan to attend college should take at least one of the col-
lege entrance exams (the SAT and/or the ACT).  This is especially important for students who 
intend to go to a four-year college directly out of high school, and who did not take one of 
these exams Spring of 2017.   

    

Upcoming SAT / ACT Exams  

   SAT 

* Students must pre-register at www.collegeboard.com 

    Test Fee information available online at www.collegeboard.com 

     August 26, 2017   March 10, 2018 

 October 7, 2017   May 5, 2018 

 November 4, 2017   June 2, 2018 

 December 2, 2017 

 

  ACT   

*Students must pre-register at www.actstudent.org 

   Test Fee information available online at  www.actstudent.org 

 

 September 9, 2017   April 14, 2018 

 October 28, 2017   June 9, 2018 

 December 9, 2017    
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Scholarship Information:   Attention MWCS Graduating Class of 2018!   
Looking ahead to Fall of  2017…. 

Check with your Guidance Office frequently for scholarship opportunities 

 
The Guidance Office has compiled a website which includes a variety of scholarships that our students are 
eligible to apply for.  On the school’s website www.mwcsk12.org —  click on the link  HIGH SCHOOL, 
then Guidance; then under Additional Resources where you will find a link for “Scholarship Infor-
mation & Deadlines.”  
 
When scholarship applications are sent to our office, we copy them and keep them in a file outside Mrs. 
Britton’s office.   In addition, many of the applications are now available online through our Guidance 
web page.   
 

PLEASE CHECK THE WEBSITE, THE SCHOLARSHIP FILE AND GUIDANCE OFFICE BULLETIN 
BOARD FREQUENTLY TO TAKE ADVANTAGE OF NEW APPLICATIONS.   

Be sure to pay close  attention to the DEADLINE DATES !!   

EARLY NOTICE for SEPTEMBER 2017 SCHOOL TAX COLLECTION…… Due to current security pre-
cautions, the School Tax Collector, Mrs. Andress, will be located in the High School side of our campus.    

Hours of collection will be 3:00—5:00 PM 
More specific information will be included in the District’s August Newsletter which can be accessed 

on our website.  



Guidance Office Extensions 
322-5746 

Mrs. Britton—215 
Mrs. Siddon—214 
  Secretary—218 

 
EMAIL 

sbritton@mwcsk12.org 
tsiddon@mwcsk12.org 

 

You will receive your Fall class schedule by mail in mid-August. 
If adjustments need to be made to your schedule,  

please plan to call or visit the Guidance Office on these dates: 

 
Friday, August 25, 2017 

Monday, August 28, 2017 
Tuesday, August 29, 2017 

 
9:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

 
Note:  Access to SchoolTool will not be available after  

June 30, 2017 until mid-August due to class scheduling for 
the coming school year. 

CLASS SCHEDULES FOR FALL 2017 
Grades 9—12 

NEW STUDENT REGISTRATIONS FOR FALL 2017 

If you are new to the Madrid-Waddington Central School District, and wish to  
register your child(ren), registration may be done through the District Office  

during the months of July and August, Monday through Thursday, 7:30 AM—2:30 PM. 
Please call Patty Bogart at 322-5746, ext. 221 in District Office for information and an appoint-
ment.   New registrants for Grades 6—12 will have the opportunity to speak with the Guidance  

Counselors regarding class schedules on the dates in August listed above. 

Board of Education 2017-2018 
 

Darcy Backus 
Toby Bogart 

Tina Wilson Bush 
Andrew Bracy 

Brian Hammond 
Richard Hobkirk 
Gerald Molnar 

Matthew O’Bryan 
Jordan Walker 

 
President and Vice President to be 

elected at July reorganizational meeting. 

BOARD MEETING DATES  — 2017-18 
 

All meetings 7:00 PM, in High School Library  
unless otherwise noted 

 
      - Wednesday, July  5—Reorgan. & Reg. Meeting  
       - Tuesday, August 8—Regular Meeting; set tax rate 
       - Tuesday, September 19—Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, October 17—Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, November 14—Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, December 19—Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, January  16—Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, February 13—Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, March 20—Regular Meeting 
       - Thursday, April 5—BOCES Annual Meeting 
       -  Tuesday, April 10—Special Budget Mtg(Optional) 
       - Monday, April 16—Reg. Mtg & BOCES Budget  
       - Tuesday, May 8—Public Budget @ 6 PM 
      - Tuesday, May 15—Annual Budget & BOE Member  
              Vote; Bus Vote; Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, June 19—Regular Meeting  
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 IMMUNIZATION REQUIREMENTS….  
 

         Students entering school in September 2017—Immunization   
requirements …. New York State Law Section 2164 requires certain immunizations 
(shots) to attend school.   Please see the School Nurse’s webpage under immunization tab for complete 

listing of immunization requirements.  NEW requirements for a student entering are as follows:  
Kindergarten, First and Second grades —Two (2) doses MMR and two (2) doses Varicella 

  Grades 6, 7 and 8 —Two (2) doses Varicella 
  Grade 7—One dose Meningococcal 
  Grade 12– Two (2) doses of Meningococcal or one dose if first dose was received at 16  
                                               years of age or older 

These vaccinations can be obtained at any Public Health clinic or from your private health care  
provider. 

 
New York State law requires that all new entrants (whether PreK or Kdg), Grades 2, 4 , 7 and 10, 
and all students entering a school district for the first time have a health examination by a New 
York State licensed provider.  This exam must be provided to school within 30 days of entry into 
school or the grade levels indicated.   A review of the immunization certificates and/or other 
proof of immunity are needed at the time of registration of all students, inclusive of new entrants 

and transfers. 
 
Medication:   If your child will be taking medicine at school, provider and parent permission forms are 
needed for both prescription and over-the-counter medications.  New medication permission forms are 
required each year and the form is available online under the “Medications” tab of the School Nurse 
webpage. 

If you have any questions, please call our School Nurse, Mrs. Amber Murphy, until June 23, at  
322-5746, ext. 203 

 
Information and the application for Free & Reduced eligibility require-
ments will be provided in our District’s August 2017 newsletter.  Please 

contact the District Office at 322-5746, ext. 221 for information on this ap-
plication for Free and Reduced Price School Meals/Milk application.  

 
This application must be completed EVERY SEPTEMBER when returning to 

school to continue your child’s eligibility.   
 

ANTICIPATED  2017-18  LUNCH PRICES  
Elementary Lunch  $2.00        Jr/Sr High Lunch    $2.15          

Breakfast:  $1.15 

NURSE’S OFFICE Updates... 
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Madrid-Waddington Central School 
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Phone: 315-322-5746 
District Fax: 315-322-4462 
Elem. Fax: 315-322-0030 

 
 

Find us on the Web  

www.mwcsk12.org 

 

“Like” us on  

Facebook STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
         Tuesday, September 5, 2017 


